
 

MAC (Making a Champion) Buddies 
MAC Buddies is Richland’s student advocacy program where each student is paired with an adult 

(Richland faculty member) designed to make sure that each of our students is known by an adult outside 
their classroom teacher.  Students meet with their MAC Buddy once a month to discuss grades, plays 

games, and to just get to know each other. 

I/E or Intervention Enrichment 
The Intervention period is vital to meeting students’ needs and is structured to support identified 

students with targeted and specific support and instruction. Grade level teams work hard to determine 
placement of students for this period by using a systematic method. Students are monitored frequently 
to ensure their return to the core program in a timely manner. Enrichment occurs during the same time 
period as Intervention. All students have access to an Enrichment period and receive instruction and 
opportunities to participate in enriching activities; some of these, in the past, have included art, music, 

and computer. 

My School Bucks  
MySchoolBucks provides parents a single place to organize school related fees and purchases. Auburn 
City Schools can easily collect and manage payments, while parents have the convenience and flexibility 

of one account to securely pay their student fees with a credit/debit card. 

Dad’s League  
Dad’s League meetings are held twice a semester and are intended to give fathers an opportunity to be 

involved with our students in the school setting. 

School Visitor Sign-in (Raptor) 
Raptor Technologies is a visitor management system that has replaced our previous method of signing 

guests in and is employed by more than 18,000 K-12 school systems across the country. All visitors to 
the school will have their government identification (driver’s license) scanned and instantly checked 

against the NATIONWIDE sexual offender database. Raptor Technologies allows us to better protect our 
students, staff and guests while making Richland Elementary School more safe and secure.

Stay Connected  
Join RES PARENTS on Facebook  

Contact us at RESChampions.PTO@gmail.com 

CHAMPIONS FUN FACTS 
DID YOU KNOW? 
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